Meeting minutes, Thursday January 2, 2020, 6pm at Fruitland Community Center
Start 6 pm-Rolls Call–Megan, Tina, Brenda, Ashely, Kathy, Nadine.   Late– Tara
Citizens Opportunity-NA

Old Business - Bingo – December 12 – Ham (35 lbs.), green beans (200 ounces) and scalloped potatoes (15 lbs) were served with 67 people in attendance. Raffle baskets brought in $335 and food $358.75, with the night’s profit of $891.07. Discussion was held with Fruitland City Clerk, Assistant City Clerk and Park Board members on the $135 deficit of bingo money counted versus bingo purchases. Megan noted that the count of bingo purchases and money totals that should have been received were similar at past bingo’s. So this situation doesn’t happen again, different ways to log bingo purchases rather than putting a mark on a paper for each purchase needs to be changed. It was decided to try to program a cash register using color codes for each of the 7 bingo purchase categories (50/50, nuggets, yellow, double action, and red, purple). A print out receipt from each category will show the amount paid out for each of the categories. Ashley has a cash register from her previous business that she will program and have ready to view at the February 5 Park Board meeting.  
Christmas Kid’s Party – December 7 – Event was a success with 45 children in attendance. The same activities (cookie decorating, ring toss, and craft kits) will continue for future parties. We will keep the first Saturday in December from 10:00 am to noon for this event with the anticipation of 50 children in attendance. We will be eliminating jug juice, purchase containers of frosting and sprinkles. Ashley suggested an email sign-up sheet for people to be notified of up-coming events.
New Business- Bingo Menu – January 9 – Walking Tacos – January 23 – Loaded Baked Potato Soup or Chili. Complete list of food items and person responsible listed on separate document. Tara will check on status of Fruitland Park Board Hy-Vee credit card. 
Bingo Weather Procedure – After discussion of bingo weather announcement, it was decided to play it by ear as far as cancellation of bingo. It will be posted on Facebook the day of bingo if bingo is cancelled due to the weather.

Replacement of Park Board Members – Discussion was held on replacement of Kathy and Nadine when their park board membership ends November 2020. Tina’s term also ends November 2020.

Next Meeting – Next meeting will be Thursday February 5 at 6 pm. 
Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned by Kathy and seconded by Brenda at 7:20 pm.
_________________________________

___________________


Megan Dieckman, Chairperson


Date
________________________________

___________________

Nadine Haskins, Secretary



Date
